DATE


The Honorable Buffy Wicks
California State Assembly 
1021 O Street, Suite 8140 
Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: AB 2580 (WICKS) HISTORIC DESIGNATION ANNUAL REPORTING – OPPOSE

Dear Senator Skinner and Members of the Senate Housing Committee,
On behalf of <ORGANIZATION>, I thank you for your dedicated leadership and service to all Californians. We write to express our strong opposition to AB 2580 (Wicks).

AB 2580 unfairly stigmatizes historic preservation and overlooks the cost-effectiveness of historic rehabilitation in providing and retaining affordable housing. The bill reflects a fundamental misunderstanding of existing preservation programs and, as admitted by its proponents, is the first step towards eroding protections for historic resources. Proponents have stated that "tackling the abuse of historic preservation rules requires several steps, and AB 2580 is a crucial initial measure.” AB 2580 fails to provide evidence of abuse, offers no incentives, and does not encourage housing, thereby wasting resources.

The bill mandates that local governments include all historic designations in their Housing Element Annual Progress Report and assess their impact on local housing needs. This wrongfully frames historic preservation as a constraint to housing development. Many cities cited by the bill's proponents participate in the Certified Local Government Program (CLG), which already requires annual reporting on historic nominations to the California Office of Historic Preservation. AB 2580 duplicates these existing reporting requirements.

Historic designations can enhance housing development through financial incentives like federal and state historic tax credits, property tax relief through the Mills Act, and the California Historic Building Code. Approximately 40% of projects applying for federal historic tax credits are used to create or maintain housing. This number is likely to increase with the recently adopted California Historic Tax Credit, which makes adaptive reuse projects financially feasible.  These incentives are crucial for creating new housing ,such as converting historic offices to housing, and are only available to properties with historic designations.

[OPTIONAL:  INSERT EXAMPLE OF HOW HISTORIC DESIGNATIONS BENEFITTED YOUR COMMUNITY AND/OR PROVIDED HOUSING.]

The issue AB 2580 purports to address is overstated. Less than 5% of developed areas in California are designated as historic, and cities like Los Angeles have only 7% of their building stock eligible or designated as historic. This bill does not address a widespread issue but aligns with a special interest group's narrative.

While we recognize the critical need for affordable housing, AB 2580 threatens to undermines our heritage and the immense benefits historic preservation provides. 

We urge you to vote no on AB 2580.

Sincerely,
[bookmark: _GoBack][Your Name]
[Your Organization]
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